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April 7, 2020 

Office of Administration 
Mail Stop: TWFN-7-A60M, 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
A TIN: Program Management 
Announcements and Editing Staff. 

L-2020-067 

Subject: Request for Comment on draft RIS, "Clarification of Personnel Access Authorization 
Requirements for Non - Immigrant Foreign Nationals Working at Nuclear Power Plants" 
(Docket ID NRC-2020-0073) 

Florida Power & Light Company hereby requests an extension of time to provide comments on the 
Draft RIS, "Clarification of Personnel Access Authorization Requirements for Non - Immigrant 
Foreign Nationals Working at Nuclear Power Plants," on behalf of itself and of its affiliates, 
NextEra Energy Seabrook, LLC, NextEra Energy Duane Arnold, LLC, and NextEra Energy Point 
Beach, LLC (collectively, "NextEra"). The NRC published the Draft RIS for comment in the 
Federal&gisteron March 31, 2020 (85 Fed. Reg. 17770). The NRC's notice requests public 
comments by April 30. Verifying the true identity of individuals seeking access to nuclear plants is 
important to NextEra. However, this spring, the NextEra Access Authorization/Fitness for Duty 
staff has been focused on supporting multiple refueling outages across the NextEra fleet during the 
challenging Covid-19 pandemic and will not be able to supply substantive comments by April 30. 
Therefore, NextEra requests an extension of the time to comment to May 29, 2020. 

Respectfully, 

William L. Parks 
General Manager, Safety Assurance and Learning 
Florida Power & Light Company 

Florida Power & Light Company 

700 Universe Boulevard, Juno Beach, FL 33408 
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